

**Pennyghael Community Development Association Ltd**  
**Pennyghael Community Hall**  
**8<sup>th</sup> January 2018**

**Minutes**

- 1 Present: Emma Morgan, Erica Morgan, Sue Hawkes, Joy Roberts, Kath Grammer, Liz Hallam, Steve Ohlsen, Carl Roberts, Sue Morgan, Helen Wilson, Jane Kidd
- 2 Apologies: Rebecca Hallam
- 3 Previous meeting minutes – any matters arising. No matters arising, proposed by Steve and seconded Sue
- 4 SCIO update – Emma advised that she was hoping to answer the outstanding questions that OSCR had in relation to the constitution in the next week or so, so that it could be completed (hopefully) by the AGM
- 5 Update on Food certificates courses – Date agreed was Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> February – everyone that could attend would come along. Need to ask if it can be completed on line for people that cannot make it.
- 6 Curry night – suggestions:

Curries	Venison curry – Paul
	Beef madras – Sue M
	Vegetable – Kath
	Butternut squash – Sue H
	Chicken - Helen
	Chicken - Rebecca
	Lamb Rogan Josh – Liz
	Seafood chowder - Erica
Accompaniments	Indian nibbles
	Onion Bajias – decided too much to have them made
	Nans – already bought
	Poppadoms – already bought
	Chutneys – Erica to make mango chutney
	Yoghurt – Erica to do
	Rice – Erica to do
Nibbles on table	Bombay mix
Drink	Bar reasonably well stocked
Raffle Prizes	Anyone to bring along unwanted Christmas presents
Licence	Done!
Shopping	Most people had their ingredients, Emma to arrange other shopping
Helpers	All under control!!
Music	Anyone got any relevant music???
- 7 Dutch coffee morning 27<sup>th</sup> January @ 10.30am
  - Posters – Steve to make poster. Emma to send poster on to Sue Hawkes for printing. Emma to do poster for outside board by the road
  - Emma to ensure there is milk for the coffee morning

- 8 Big Breakfast – Sunday 4<sup>th</sup> February  
Posters – Emma to do posters for shops and board  
Food – Steve will be off island and happy to do a shop on route home  
Helpers - Usual people happy to help
- 9 Treasury update / accounts nearly ready to send to accountant – Emma advised that accounts were nearly ready to go to accountants, this was hoped to be complete by the end of the week
- 10 AGM - hoping to have this at the end of February / beginning of March but depends how long it will take Clements to produce accounts. Emma to advise Round & About of date. Aiming for Thursday 1<sup>st</sup> March
- 11 100 club – confession. Question was asked whether it is worthwhile continuing with 100 Club. Sue Hawkes advised that school had given up with their 100 Club because it was felt it was quite a bit of work to do for very little money. Consider stopping our 100 club although it does keep people who live away from the Mull involved in the community centre.
- 12 Hall improvements – moving forward (re-wiring building, upgrading kitchen and disabled access and toilets) Create sub-committee? Discussion took place on where the hall should go from here – upgrading the electrics, kitchen and disabled access are all priorities that we would like to move forward with. Emma showed the drawings that John Rodgers had kindly produced for these improvements. Carl and Steve to update the floor plan with the existing electric sockets on.
- 13 Decision – do we have a next event or make improvements or when should improvements be made? Not really made but all agreed that we should move forward with the planning of the improvements. All this is depending on the future committee after the AGM.
- 14 Sunday lunch – everyone agreed this was a really good idea and worth giving a go to see what the uptake is like. Sunday 1<sup>st</sup> April – Erica to organise (AFTER THOUGHT - may possibly need to think about this one as Fun Run on in Bunessan, Duart Castle does an easter egg hunt too – along with possible other island events for Easter)
- 15 Clean up of Hall – could we spare a few hours. This item was not needed as hall had been cleaned prior to meeting
- 16 Nisbetts order – Emma advised everyone that the hall had now got some new matching plates and bowl. Old crockery will be donated to Craignure Golf Club

#### AOB

- Community film club – Steve advised about possibly having a community film club, an idea which everyone thought was good so long as it covered the licence costs. Steve to investigate further
- Amy Simpson booking – her mum has booked the hall for a few days in April  
Scottish Cross Easter booking – Emma will hear from them at the end of January but approx 30 people will stay in the hall on Thursday 29<sup>th</sup> March
- Pennyghael Hall website – Emma mentioned that it would be really good if the hall had an up to date website - after all tourist like to know what there is in the

area. Steve agreed to investigate this further and will ask on everything Mull if there are any local people that make websites

- Contact Tour companies – Emma mentioned that she had already been in touch with a few tour operators who fully support that this is going to be a work in progress projects but the potential is huge.
- Source more table / chairs – Erica mentioned that she possibly knew of somewhere we could get more from.

#### ONGOING ITEMS

Outside gates and posts - ONGOING

Heading for new board outside - ONGOING

Outside sign for events - ONGOING

Year Planner on board – ONGOING

#### FOR INFORMATION

U3A – 19<sup>th</sup> February 2018

U3A – 19<sup>th</sup> March 2018

Scottish Cross – 29<sup>th</sup> March 2018

Art Exhibition dates 26/07/18 – 12/08/18